
 City Council Report 
 
 
Date: January 13, 2020 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Three-Year Term Contract with Two Years of Renewal Options for Leak 
Detection Equipment for Water Distribution and Transmission Mains for the 
Water Resources Department (Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
A committee representing the Water Resources Department and Purchasing evaluated 
responses.  The evaluation committee recommends awarding the contract to the highest 
scored proposal from Construction Product Marketing, LLC, at $80,000 annually, with an 
annual increase allowance of up to 5% or the adjusted Consumer Price Index. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
This contract will provide a qualified manufacturer along with their authorized resellers to 
furnish the latest in electronic water leak monitoring systems to assist with minimizing water 
loss and the size of excavations and damage to streets when making water main repairs to 
underground water infrastructure. 
 
The City requires an electronic water leak monitoring system of the newest technology for 
long term on-site monitoring for locating of leaks between two points in the distribution 
system on any size or material of pipe and increase the sensitivity of the location of the leak 
to within 3 feet.  The system will provide up-to-date software to enhance the City’s leak 
detection program.   
 
The City solicited for Electronic Water Leak Monitoring System on 9/24/2019.  Proposals 
were due 10/15/2019.  The City received three proposals, of which all met the minimum 
qualifications.  The evaluation committee completed the Final Scoring of these responses 
against the scoring criteria in the solicitation.  Based upon the evaluation results the 
evaluation committee determined that Construction Product Marketing, LLC submitted the 
most advantageous offer.  The evaluation was conducted by and points were awarded by 
consensus by the evaluation committee.  Award is being recommended to the highest 
scored respondent, Construction Product Marketing, LLC.  The evaluation committee 
unanimously agreed on the recommendation. 
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Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Request for Proposals 
Contract Number:  2020063  
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Protests Received:  One protest from Metroaqua (AVO Multi-Amp Corp., dba Megger) was 

submitted and is attached.  The protest was reviewed and denied.  There was no 
appeal submitted. 

Initial Contract Term:  Three years   
Possible Renewals:  Up to a maximum of two years, renewals subject to Administrative 

review and approval  
Funding Source:  Water Resources Department operating budget (Water Operations and 

Maintenance) 
 
Proposal Responses 
 
AVO Multi-Amp Corp., dba Megger - Dallas, TX (Options 1 and 2) 
Cambridge Park Investments, LLC, dba Global Data Specialists – Mesa, AZ 
Construction Product Marketing, LLC – Phoenix, AZ 
 
Final Scoring 
 

Respondent Total Points Possible / 625  

Construction Product Marketing, LLC (Recommended) 625.00 

Global Data Specialists 489.88 

Megger (Option 1) 536.03 

Megger (Option 2)  507.32 

 
 
   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


